
Minutes- Perinton Ecumenical Ministries, Inc. 
(dba Advent House and Sweet Charity) 

Quarterly Meeting by Zoom March 1, 2021 
Next Meeting June 7, 2021 by Zoom or Location TBD 

 
Directors Present: Kevin Cooman, Rick Hill, Lois Rixner, Susan Amrine, Judy Burgeson, 
Brent Smith, Pat May, Nancy Hutchings, George Havens, Dave Wideman 
 
Directors Absent: Ray Buchanan, Jim Brekovsky 
 
Others Present: Ray Wager, PEM Treasurer; Glenda Hastings, Advent House Executive 
Director. 
 
Kevin opened the meeting at 7:04 with a devotional and prayer. 
 
Motion was made by Pat, seconded by Warren, to approve the minutes from the Dec 7, 
2020 quarterly meeting.  Motion was approved. 
 
Ray Wager reviewed the financial reports for Advent House and Sweet Charity (see 
reports on the website).  Credit was again given to Sweet Charity and Glenda’s leadership 
for the solid finances over the past 7 months in spite of Advent House’s continued 
closure during that time.  
 
Warren moved and Rick seconded a motion to accept Ray Wager’s reports.  Motion was 
approved. 
 
See Glenda’s Advent House report on the website.  Reopening Advent house is still 
uncertain as to possible reopening dates and concerns about staffing and volunteers.  
Much reorganization will be needed. 
 
See the Deady report on the website also. 
 
The meeting was adjourned by consensus. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Brent Smith 
 
Brent Smith, Secretary 


